
 

 

ST.JOSEPH 
4521 N Arden Rd           Email: info@stjoeparish.org 
Otis Orchards, WA          926-7133  •  Fax Web site: stjoeparish.org 

Pastoral Council 
Suzie Frei, Pat Hinman, Margie Frett, 
Mark Lamb, Mike Lunneborg, Jeff 
McCauley, Danielle Wehr, Jennifer Witt 
 
Finance Council 
Mary Cameron, Debbi Haskins,  
Brian Gehlen, Marilyn Lunneborg, 
Jim Rudolph 

Faith Formation Council 
Pam Finn, Mirna Reyes, Brad Pearson 
Amanda Peterson, Philip Wehr 
 
Charity and Justice Committee 
Jim Baumker           255-9498 
jabaum@comcast.net 

Welcome Committee 
Darrel & Delores Jones          998-0438 

Seniors on the Go 
Mary Nolan           328-2292 
Dianne Murray           315-4688 

Knights of Columbus 
Kevin Nicholls           994-8885 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
Ken & Cheryl Nagle          922-9813 

Stewardship Committee 
Cheri Hoagburg           863-3748 

St. Gabriel’s Group (Mom’s Group) 
Jaymie Miner           999-6631 

Prayer Chain 
Diana Andriolo           926-5490 
stjoeprayers@gmail.com 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION Ministry 
Preschool thru 7th grade 
Sunday 9:15—10:15 a.m. 

Teachers: 
Preschool: Beth Pipkin              389-1426 
Kindergarten: Wendy Hertlein      280-7182 
1st Grade: Brad Pearson                928-2282 
2nd Grade: Cheri Hoagburg          863-3748 
3rd Grade: Carolyn Holley            999-3739 
4th Grade: Philip Wehr                  926-6457 
5th Grade: Eustine Moczulski       954-6298 
6th/7th Grade: Donna Bailey         723-5655 
         Philomena Allen            253-302-6094 

YOUTH MINISTRY 
Youth 8th—12th Grades 
Sunday 6:00—8:00 p.m. 

Youth Leaders 
Meta & Gene Boik             309-3324 
metaboik@hotmail.com 

Parish Hall Rental 
Cindy Baird             926-7133 

Wedding Coordinator 
Barbara Haney              926-7133 

Eucharistic Minister Instructor 
Marilyn Lunneborg            226-3167 

Lector Instructor 
Joe Biegler             255-9963 

Altar Server Instructor 
Emanuele Portolese            474-0598 

Liturgy Coordinator 
Tom Dettwiler              808-5481 

Stephen Ministry 

Sally Stuber                            208-457-2234 

PASTORAL STAFF 
Rev. Mike Kwiatkowski—Pastor 
Email: Fr.Mike@stjoeparish.org 

Deacon Chalo Martinez - 263-9553 
Email: gmartinez@dioceseofspokane.org 

 32nd Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

November 11, 2018 
“Blessed are the poor in 
spirit, for theirs is the 
kingdom of heaven.” 

OFFICE HOURS 
Monday-Friday: 8:30 am—4:30 pm 

WORSHIP 
Saturday - 5:30 pm 
Sunday - 8:00 am & 10:30 am 

- am 
Wednesday—6:00 pm 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
Tuesday 12:30—2:30 p.m.  
Wednesday 6:00—8:00 a.m.  
Wednesday 6:30—10:00 p.m. 

RECONCILIATION  
Saturday  4—5 pm or by appointment 

STAFF                   926-7133 
Parish Secretary 
Cindy Baird   
Email: info@stjoeparish.org 

Finances 
Becky Schoultz 
Email: finance@stjoeparish.org 

Religious Ed Director 
Teresa McCann 
Email: religioused@stjoeparish.org 

Housekeeping 
Barbara Haney 

BAPTISMS: Infants & Adults 
Call Parish Office for Parish policies 

MARRIAGE: Preparations begin at 
least four months in advance of the 
wedding. Attendance at Marriage 
Preparation Weekends and other Di-
ocesan regulations apply. Call Parish 
Office for Marriage policy. 

SICK: Anointing of the Sick or  
Shut in Ministry—Call the Parish 
Office 

mailto:jabaum@comcast.net
mailto:Fr.Mike@stjoeparish.org
mailto:.Mike@stjoeparish.org
mailto:deacon@stjoeparish.org


MASS INTENTIONS 
Saturday, November 10 
5:30pm People of the Parish 
Sunday, November 11 
8:00am †Frank Mazulo 
10:30am †Dale Perry & Family 
Tuesday, November 13 
8:30am †Mary Pittella 
Wednesday, November 14 
6:00pm †Rose Krebbs 
Thursday, November 15 
8:30am †Marcea Vomaske 
Friday, November 16 
8:30am †Geraldine Garecki 
Saturday, November 17 
5:30pm †Ed Inge 
Sunday, November 18 
8:00am People of the Parish 
10:30am †Edith Severns 

WEEK AHEAD –November 12-18 
Monday        Scouts               6:30pm 
                     Faith Study Group               6:30pm 
                     Stephen Ministry               6:30pm 
Tuesday       After Mass Social                      9am 
                     Nightwalk Sandwich Making      9am 
                     Quilters     10am 
                     Eucharistic Adoration     12:30-2:30pm 
                     RCIA               6:30pm                      
Wednesday  Eucharistic Adoration                 6-8am 
                     Finance Council       9am 
                     Mom’s Group               9:30am 
                     Seniors on the Go             12 Noon 
                     Bible Timeline               6:30pm 
                     Charity & Justice Committee              6:30pm 
                     Eucharistic Adoration          6:30-10pm 
Thursday      Faith Study Group               9:15am 
                     1st Reconciliation Session              6:30pm  
                     Knights Meeting                    7pm 
Saturday       Saturday Supper (?)               6:30pm 
Sunday        “The Mass”              9:15 & 11:45am 
                     RE PreK-7th with Families                 9:15am 
                     Hour of Faith               9:20am 
                     Senior’s Pie Reception (?)            11:45am 

St. Joseph Parish — Otis Orchards 

WEEKLY COLLECTION  11/04/2018 
Envelopes                          Plate                             TOTAL 

$ 6,278.00                       $ 874.25                         $ 7,152.25 
Total for November to date:                                  $ 7,152.25 
Needed Monthly                                                   $ 31,200.00  
Building Maintenance Fund Total for November     $331 .00 
************************************************* 
OPOF Campaign        2013               2016                     Total  
Pledges               $727,785          $465,193           $1,192,978 
Collected           $695,699       $381,239.36    $ 1,076,938.36 

Scriptures for November 18 
Daniel 12:1-3 

Psalm 16:5, 8, 9-10, 11 
Hebrews 10:11-14, 18         Mark 13:24-32 

LITURGY SCHEDULE for November 17th & 18th   

Mass       GREETER     LECTOR         EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS                           USHERS            SERVERS 
5:30pm                           T Klutz             H Shogren, S Sattler , Deacon Chalo                                              A Sattler  
                                                                                                  J Sattler 

8:00am  M Fautch &    K Pefley             P Soderquist, J  Strom, L Strom                         D Yaeger            D Pefley 
               B Franken                                   M Lunneborg, Deacon Chalo                                                            I Pefley 

10:30am  R & K Lee     P Kienbaum     B Conley, E Por tolese, J  Cannon, S Cannon     T Haney             L Pipkin  
                                                                   J Kienbaum, L Woodroof, Deacon Chalo              B Pearson           J Petersen 

                       ***IF YOU CAN NOT SERVE, PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT.    THANK YOU***             
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 Prayer for Vocations 
“The choice of one's vocation, the plan of some 
business of great consequence, of some work 
occupying much time, of some very great ex-

penditure, the change of abode, the choice of society, and the 
like, deserve to be seriously pondered, in order to see what is 
most according to the will of God.”          
  St. Francis de Sales 

32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time—Giving from Our Need 
Jesus said, “Truly I tell you, this poor widow has put in more 
than all those who are contributing to the treasury. For all of 
them have contributed out of their abundance; but she out of 
her poverty has put in everything she had, all she had to live 
on. ” Immediately he regained his sight and followed him on 
the way.     Mark 12:43-44 
Adults: What are you willing to give out of love for  God 
that would be a hardship for you? Children: What would you 
be willing to give up for someone else?  

2018 Annual Catholic Appeal.  
To date St Joseph Parish has pledged $55,606.50 
(69% of our goal) to the 2018 Annual Catholic 
Appeal. I want to thank everyone who has 
stepped up to the plate to support this year’s 
ACA. Please remember that the ACA supports 

several important ministries and administrative needs of our 
Diocese and once our parish surpasses our goal, 100% of the 
overage is returned to us. If you have not contributed, please 
prayerfully consider doing so. Thank you! 

We remember those of our parish who passed away since 
last  November.  Please pray for their families: 

Irene Baker   Ron Perry 

Meri Berbert   Mary Pittella 

Lorna Cobb   Fern Riggins  

Bob and Judy Conroy   Robert Rooks 

Margaret Fabian   Jim Rosa 

Margaret Frey   Monica Ryan 

Karl Garlock   Edith Severns 

Judy Hager   Mark Sodorff 

Marv Hallgreen     Randy Wahl  

Jeanne Harper 

Parish Office will be closed  
Monday, November 12th. 



St. Joseph’s Baptism Schedule—2018 
Classes: November  11    Baptism: November  18                                    
Classes are held on Sundays, after the 10:30am Mass.  
Please call the parish office to register or if you have any 
questions,  926-7133 

EXPOSITION OF THE EUCHARIST (ADORATION) 
This wonderful devotion is available every week at St Jo-
seph. Drop by Tuesday 12:30 pm-2:30 pm,   
 Wednesday 6am - 8am, and 6:30pm - 10pm.   

All are welcome!   
The Eucharist is displayed on the day chapel altar for all.    

FAITH FORMATION 

NOVEMBER PARISH HAPPENINGS 

The Charity and Justice Committee has a Donation Barrel set 
up in the lobby for Charities. Each month, the requested do-
nation items will be updated to reflect the most pressing 
need. For all of November we will be collecting personal 
hygiene such as body wash/soap, laundry soap, shampoo/
conditioner, disposable razors, deodorant, pads/tampons, 
toothpaste, toothbrushes, baby wipes, hand sanitizer, adult 
incontinence products, tissues, toilet paper, etc..  
These will be given to Catholic Charities to distribute. 
Want to be part of this active parish committee? Stop by 
at the next meeting on Wednesday Nov. 14th in the office   
conference room. 
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PK – 7th Grade   

9:15 – 10:15am at Otis Elementary 

Sunday, Dec 2nd 
ADVENT BINGO (with prizes!!). 

All families welcome.  
Questions? email Teresa at religioused@stjoeparish,org or 

call 926-7133. 
Public School, Catholic School, Homeschool 

“Building a Community of Faith for Our Children”  

Nightwalk  
As some of you are aware, the House of Charity is changing 
its hours of operation. While they will continue to provide 
breakfast and lunch meal service, they will no longer be open 
to allow groups like ours to provide an evening meal to the 
general patrons. However, House of Charity values our ser-
vice and has offered us some alternative ways to continue 
our ministry. We make sandwiches on the 2nd and 4th Tues-
days of the month, the next being Tuesday, Nov 13th at 
9am. Please keep our homeless friends in your prayers. If 
you have any questions, please feel free to call Deacon Chalo 
at 263-9553. 

LAST CHANCE TO GET YOUR TICKETS!!   

Raffle tickets are still available for our 5 wonder-
ful baskets, beautiful quilt and CASH RAFFLE!! 

The baskets are filled with all 
kinds of goodies including great 

gift cards, so make sure to read the itemized 
lists and check out the estimated values.  The 

winning tickets will be drawn for all of the 
raffles at noon this Sunday,  

November 11th at the KNIGHTS OF       

COLUMBUS PANCAKE BREAKFAST. 

Funds will be used to purchase chairs and  

tables for our new addition. 
Youth Ministry 

Supporting the Faith and Spirituality  
of Teens 8th-12th Grades 

Sundays at 6pm.  
Dear amazing teens and their families,  Next Sat, Nov 17th, 
we will be cleaning up the parish yard.  We will start at 
10am with lunch around 12:00.  Plans are still in the works 
for a pie social on Sun, Nov 18th to celebrate the seniors (not 
the 12th grade kind) of our parish.   
Prayers for your safety this week and may God give you the 
courage to share your faith.   
God bless, Meta, Gene, and the Youth Ministry Team 
P.S.  I am looking for someone with a pickup truck who 
would be willing to help with cleanup. 

Exercises for Adoration  
Week 7: Think about the conversations that Jesus had with 
his Father in Heaven. Consider their intimate relationship. 
Mt 6:9-13, Jn 11:41-42, Lk 23:34, John 17 (the entire chap-
ter), additionally, there are so many places where Jesus went 
off in solitude to pray to his Father.  

FIRST RECONCILIATION PREPARATION 
1st Reconciliation is usually celebrated with 2nd grade age 
children here at St Joseph Parish, before students celebrate 
the Sacraments of Confirmation and First Eucharist.  The 
next session for parents and students is Thursday, Nov 15th, 
6:30-7:30pm at the par ish. Please call the par ish office 
926-7133 or email Teresa at  religioused@stjoeparish.org. 

For safety sake please stay out of all 
marked construction  areas and dirt.  

Please stay away from all of the  
construction equipment and materials. 

Imagine Jesus in the womb of Mary, the virgin mother 
of God, when he was no larger than the Eucharistic 
host. Please spend time in the presence of Christ within 
the Eucharistic  during adoration hours.  This week, the 
devotion is dedicated to the Respect for Life ministry. 

Seniors on the Go 
Seniors on the Go will be having a pot-
luck lunch, Wednesday, November 14th 
in the gathering area of the church. After 
lunch they will be making 2 Christmas 
cards each with the help of guest Eustine 

Moczulski. All materials will be supplied. Bring a dish 
to share. 

The Tree of Sharing will be up starting 
next weekend! The gifts will again be for 
Otis Orchards students. All you Black 
Friday shoppers make sure to stop by the 
tree and pull an ornament or two.   

        Dear Lord, help us to give up our fears, and anxieties  
  and give ourselves fully to you. 



If you or a family member is unable to attend Mass due to 
surgery, illness, or old age, please contact the parish office.  
We are happy to arrange for a parishioner to bring the  
Eucharist at a convenient time or, if need be, to have Father 
Mike come to celebrate the Anointing of the Sick 

Have you ever experienced the power of prayer?   
We at St. Joseph have a wonderful prayer chain to help those 
who need a little (or a lot) of extra support in times of need.   
You can ask for prayer support by either emailing or calling 
Diana Andriolo at 926-5490, stjoeprayers@gmail.com.  

 If you would like to receive Flocknote messages from the 
parish please call the parish office so that your email ad-
dress can be added. If you have already added your email 
address and you are still not receiving the messages be 
sure to check your “junk mail”.  

St. Gabriel’s Group (Mom’s Group)  meets 
Wed, 9:30-11:30am with child care provided.  
Check out the parish website for a calendar and to 
see what the group represents. Any questions call or text 
Jaymie Miner, (509)999-6631 or angeljay1@aol.com.  

IN THE COMMUNITY ON GOING PARISH HAPPENINGS 

Rosary: Par ishioner  Gary Wycoff leads a Rosary 
every Saturday at 10am  in the Eucharist Chapel in 
bad weather. Special prayers will be said for all of 
the violence in the world. Everyone is welcome! 

Closer to the Eucharist through 
Prayer, Praise and Preparation. 

Hour of Faith is a great way to supplement Sunday Mass.   
Reflecting on the weekly Gospel can help you hear God's 
word more personally.  Joining our prayers together is pow-
erful.  Please come for all or part, as time permits. Sundays 
at 9:20am following the RE Calendar. 

MINISTRY MINIONS  
Want to help out at the church, but are unsure of 
your schedule? Can't commit to a meeting sched-
ule?  Join Ministry Minions.  We'll take your name 
and number and call you if we have an event that could use 
your help.  Contact the Parish office if you are interested. 

Become an Altar Server 
“If anyone serves me, my Father will honor him.” Jn 12:26 
We need altar servers of all ages currently in the 4th grade or 
above, this means adults of all ages as well. We especially 
need servers for the 10:30am Sunday Mass. Pope Francis 
has said of altar servers, “In the liturgy, you are much more 
than simple helpers of the parish priest.  Above all, you are 
servers of Jesus Christ, of the eternal High Priest.”  Adult 
women & men altar servers, regardless of age, can be an 
inspiration to their peers & deepen their own commitment to 
Jesus & His church.  Keep in mind the words of Jesus, “If 
anyone serves me, my Father will honor him.”  Call Cindy in 
the parish office for more information. 
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We are in need of Greeters at all the Masses, especially the 
5:30 Saturday and 8am Sunday. If you are interested in this 
wonderful ministry, including youth, or would like more 
information please contact Cindy in the parish office at  
926-7133 or online at info@stjoeparish.org  

Catholic Charities Collection: We will launch our  annual 
Catholic Charities Collection on November 15th. The 
Collection raises the necessary funds to sustain and op-
erate all of our programs that serve the most vulnerable 
in our community.  We are extremely thankful for your 
continued support of our mission to serve.   

Give and Receive Volunteer Retirement Club: The next  
       information session for this new club for retirees and 
       seniors will be Wednesday, January 9, 2019 from  
       1:30pm-3:00pm at 12 E. 5th Ave. We truly hope many  
       parishioners will want to engage in this meaningful  
       service opportunity with us. 
Faith Journeys: Space is still available for  the faith-based 
       tour of the Holy Land, October 28 - November 6,  
       2019. If you are interested, please call 509.358. 4257 or  
       509.358.4270.  Visit our website for more information: 
       https://www.catholiccharitiesspokane.org/faithjourneys. 
Costume Drive: We are collecting gently used (or  new if  
      you find them on sale) Halloween costumes for boys and  
      girls ages 0-12 for our free costume shop next year.  
      Donations can be dropped off at the Family Services  
      Center located at 12 E. 5th Ave, Spokane WA 99202. 

Surviving the Holidays 
The holidays are known as happy, warm family times. For 
those who've experienced the death of a loved one the 
holidays can trigger tough emotions. GriefShare's 
"Surviving the Holidays" provides a solution of hope and 
practical guidelines of how to make it through the holiday 
season. Please join us for this helpful seminar this Sunday, 
Nov 11 from 2:00 - 4:00 pm at St. Peter Church, located 
at S. Freya and E. 18th (Parking lot is 1/2 block South of 
18th). For more information please call: Arlette Popiel 979-
2255 or Gloria Riedelinger 443-8030. 

Prime Time Mentoring at Otis Elementary 
It only takes one hour per week to make a difference to one 
child. Be that one!  See the flyer in the gathering area. 
Last training for this year is Thursday, November 15th,  
9—11am, Argonne Library, 4322 N Argonne Rd, Spokane. 
RSVP to Rachel Millsap, Rachel@cisspokane.org or  
 509-413-1436 

“Open Wide the Doors for Christ” 
A story of the Nativity through music  
presented by The St John Paul II Society. 
Featuring the Cathedral of Our Lady of 
Lourdes Choir and the Diocesan Youth 
Choir. Friday, December 7th, 7pm at the 
Bing Theater.  
$15 tickets can be purchased online at:  
dioceseofspokane.org or at Kaufer Company, 907 W Boone, 
Spokane. 

https://www.catholiccharitiesspokane.org/faithjourneys


AROUND THE DIOCESE  

Immaculate Heart Retreat Center 
6910 S Ben Burr Rd, Spokane, (509) 448-1224   

For more information or to register in advance: www.ihrc.net 
Days of Prayer: 9am-3pm. An excellent opportunity to 
come away from the hectic schedule of our everyday life and 
reconnect with God in an atmosphere of prayer & reflection.. 
$38/ $48 with a room (includes lunch). Please register in 
advance. 
Nov 7, Wed: “Orienting Our Lives towards God: Mental 
and Physical Benefits of Catholic Living” Teresa Warren & 
Michael D’Esterre 

Dec 5, Wed: “Preparing for the Prince of Peace: How to 
Create Harmony in a World of Differences” Sr. Mary Eu-
charista, SMMC 

Weekly Serenity of the Heart AA Meeting, Every Friday 
at 12 noon. The group is always open for  more member s. 
Call Barb at (509) 688-5640, if you would like to come, or 
simply come to the meeting. All are welcome! 

Private Directed Retreats are always available:  Ignatian, 
or Scriptural Spiritual Direction retreats; 3, 5, 8, or 30-Day. 
We can tailor a retreat to your spiritual, and emotional needs. 
For more information or to register in advance. Please call:  
(509) 448-1224 or visit www.ihrc.net . Cost per day is  
dependent on the length of the retreat with meals. 

Catholic Funeral and Cemetery Services of Spokane (Holy 
Cross, Queen of Peace and St. Joseph Cemeteries) offers 
both funeral and cemetery services.  Families can take care 
of all their needs in a single visit, with CFCS coordinating 
the arrangements with parish, pastor and family.  For infor-
mation call 467-5496. 

Mass of Remembrance  
Every month, Catholic Funeral & Cemetery Services  offers 
a Memorial Mass to remember those individuals interred in 
the three Catholic Cemeteries (Holy Cross, Queen of Peace, 
St. Joseph), especially those who have died the preceding 
month.  These Masses, all held at Holy Cross Cemetery 
Mausoleum Chapel (4200 N. Wall), are celebrated the first 
Sat. of the month at 9:00 am. 
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Prepares Lambs Closet at St. Mary Church, is a collabo-
ration of the Spokane Valley parishes of St. Mary, St. Jo-
seph, and St. John Vianney as part of the Catholic Charities 
Prepares program.  If you would like to volunteer or donate 
items  please call St Joseph parishioner Dianne Murray at 
315-4688.  

Prepares, a par ish based ministry, launched in 2014 by 
the Bishops of the State of Washington, provides pregnant 
mothers, fathers, and their families our church’s promise of 
support and care from pregnancy through the child’s fifth 
birthday. Prepares families may be in crisis pregnancies or 
may be raising children alone or without a healthy support 
network. Go to www.preparesforlife.org or call Catholic 
Charities of Spokane 509-455-4973 for more information. 

http://dioceseofspokane.org/ Catholic Diocese of Spokane  
is now on Facebook !  Go to www.facebook.com/pages/
Catholic-Diocese-of-Spokane/116335971744555 and “like” 
them to follow the happenings around the Diocese.    

FAVORITE BUSINESS? 
Do you have a favorite hair dresser or barber?  
What about a dentist or doctor? Veterinarian? 
Your parish family wants to know about these great busi-
nesses too. Please let your favorite business owners know  
that advertising on the church bulletin is affordable, reliable 
and helps to provide the bulletin at no charge to the church! 
Whether it be your favorite local business or your own  
business, our church bulletin is a great place to advertise! 
For more info, call Catholic Printery: 1-800-867-0660  
With your help, we can keep our bulletin free of charge. 

The Catholic Foundation of Eastern Washington 
Supporting Catholic Parishes, Schools and Institutions 
through Permanent Endowments. To learn more contact, 
please Sr. Mary Tracy via email or by calling  
(509) 358-7334 www.spokanecatholicfoundation.com 

In February, St. John Vianney Knights of Columbus 
(Spokane) began an Emergency Response [two-way radio] 
Communication  (ERC) network to help parishioners com-
municate with each other when the electrical-grid goes 
down, due to natural or man-made disasters, such as wind-
storms, ice-storms, wildfires, train derailments, or acts of 
terrorism.  We now have an Amateur Radio ERC network 
and a GMRS ERC network established, and we communi-
cate on them for training and equipment testing each week.  
Any parishioner in the Diocese, who has an amateur  ra-
dio (AR) license or a General Mobile Radio Service (GMRS) 
“walkie-talkie” license, or would be willing to secure one or 
the other of them, or both, and would like to help establish 
an effective diocese-wide ERC network, please contact Jonas 
Hiner (K7RTA, WQZV545) at cell phone 509-998-0625, or 
send an email to akjonas@comcast.net, to learn more.   

Engage at Every Age—Service Crew 
Catholic Charities is thrilled to announce their newest youth 
initiative—the Service Crew. The Service Crew is a youth 
volunteer group (ages 14-18) that gives students valuable 
service opportunities in numerous Catholic Charities pro-
grams. This is a wonderful opportunity for students to see 
first-hand what Catholic Charities does as an organization, 
become familiar with the programs and staff, and fulfill our 
mission of bringing hope to those who are vulnerable.  
If your student is interested in applying, please reach out to 
Sarah Yerden, at 509-455-3039 or syerden@ccspokane.org. 

Natural Family Planning  - Sacred Heart Medical Center 
NFP uses the physical signs placed by God within each 
woman’s body to identify when pregnancy can occur. The 
physical signs apply in regular or irregular cycles; infertility; 
during breast or bottle feeding; pre-menopause; changing 
from artificial and chemical methods.  NFP is Healthy, Reli-
able, and Organic. Monthly class for three months.  
Tuition $95 for the series. Every first Thursday year-round at 
7:30 pm. Some flexible dates. Contact the Women’s Health 
Center 509-474-2400 or email at Natural_Family_Plann 
@providence.org    

https://mail.dioceseofspokane.org/owa/redir.aspx?C=b895c11a3be14c5cb814bea06daacfd7&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.ihrc.net%2f
tel:%28509%29%20448-1224
http://www.ihrc.net/
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Catholic-Diocese-of-Spokane/116335971744555
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Catholic-Diocese-of-Spokane/116335971744555
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http://www.spokanecatholicfoundation.com
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